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JOINT MEETING OF THE  
MARYLAND BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS & 

The BOARD OF BOILER RULES 
July 9, 2024, at 10:00 am 

Division of Occupational and Professional Licensing  
1100 N. Eutaw Street| Room  511 

Baltimore, Maryland 21201 
(In person access for Board members and Staff only) 

Join by Phone: 1-929-276-1132 Pin: 147 510 590# 
 

MINUTES 
Board Members      
Stationary Engineers 
Brian Wodka, Chairman, Industry Member  
Steven Noonan, Ex-Officio Member, Chief Boiler Inspector  
Herman Sykes, Stationary Engineer 
John Arizaga, Industry Member 
John Bull, Executive Director  
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
Antoinette Thembi, Board Specialist 
Board of Boiler Rules  
John Dunnock, Manufacturing/Assemblers 
Phillip Kruer, Engineer w/Experience 
Jeffrey Pope, Consumer 
Ron Warden, Insurance Company  
Sarah Harlan, Assistant Attorney General 
David Dearborn, Program Manager 
Andrew Friel, Legislative Specialist 
Tiffany Jones, Board Coordinator  
Absent Members 
Dr. Ashwani Gupta, Board of Boiler Rules 
Lance Brown, Board of Stationary Engineers 
Eric Harvey, Board of Boiler Rules 
 

 



 

 

Call to Order: 
The meeting was called to order by Brian Wodka at 10:09 a.m. A roll call was taken and a 
quorum established. New board members were introduced and welcomed.  
 

Approval of the Minutes: A motion was put forth by John Arizaga to approve the minutes 
with changes from the Joint Board meeting of the Stationary Engineers and the Board of 
Boiler Rules from May 2023.  The motion was seconded by Ron Warden. The motion 
passed unanimously.  
 
Report of Board of Boiler Rules:  
There was no report from the Board of Boiler Rules chairperson. 
 
Boiler Chief Report: 
Steve Noonan provided the Boiler Board Chief’s report.  
 
Report of the Board of Stationary Engineers: 
Brian Wodka reported that created a subcommittee to explore the possibility of creating 
a limited licensure for stationary engineers to see if an operator that can be assigned to a 
specific equipment versus sitting for a test that included questions on topics that may not 
have any experience.   
 
Old Business: 
There was no old business to discuss. 
 
New Business: 
There was no new business to discuss.  
 
Motion to Adjourn:    
A motion was put forth by Ron Warden to adjourn the meeting, the motion was seconded 
by Mr.  John Arizaga. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting ended at 10:21 a.m.  

 
 
 


